




“We are what we repeatedly do.  
Excellence, then, is not an 
act, but a habit.”

—Aristotle
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Nursing home resident Therese Macklin and  

physical therapist Maria Gardiner show-  

off a handmade quilt donated by the  

Gloversville Sew Busy Quilt Guild.
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Dear Friends: 

At Nathan Littauer Hospital, our business is you. 
And we want to keep you healthy. When you arrive 
at our hospital, our goal is to start your healing 
process immediately so you can go home. As 
the only community hospital in our region, we 
offer a full spectrum of health care services with 
an outstanding team of dedicated physicians, 
practitioners, nurses and staff members, all working 
to get you back to your best health possible. 

We know that experience matters. So I proudly 
remind you that we have been serving the needs 
of our community longer than any other hospital in 
our region!

Our mission is not a static sentence gathering dust 
in a binder. We live our mission. In the simplest 
terms, this community is our mission. You are our 
mission.

Our vision for Nathan Littauer Hospital is to be your 
destination hospital. We do not want to be there just 
when you need us; we want to be there even before 
you need us, preparing our doctors and nurses in 
advance and offering the latest preventive care so 
that you and your family can live your life well.

As you read through our reflections of the past 
year, you will see common themes emerge. We 
are thriving. We are committed to excellence. Our 
staff is the embodiment of compassion. We bring 
new technology to this community, frequently 
before other metropolitan hospitals can. Our 1,000 
employees strive every day to deliver a brand of 
care that exceeds your expectations. So go enjoy all 
this beautiful area has to offer, and when you need 
to heal, we will be here.

Sincerely,

Laurence E. Kelly 
President & CEO

A Message 
From Laurence E. Kelly
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In July 2013, Nathan Littauer Hospital made history 
as Dr. Jian Shen performed the Northeast’s first 
surgery using robot guidance technology. The hospital 
invested in a robot designed to assist in spine surgeries, 
manufactured by Mazor Robotics. The purchase landed 
Littauer in the Wall Street Journal, Google Financial 
News and other national publications. Only 39 other 
hospitals in the US have this technology.

This and other minimally-invasive surgeries Dr. Shen 
regularly performs at Littauer put us at the forefront 
of minimally invasive spine surgeries in the nation. Dr. 
Shen has been at Littauer for over four years. Although 
he could have been employed by any major city or large 
university hospital, he fully appreciates being at our 
small, rural community hospital.

“This is a great partnership. Why not here, why not 
Nathan Littauer?” said NLH President and CEO  
Laurence Kelly.

Minimally invasive surgery results in less tissue 
damage and quicker recovery than conventional surgery. 
Dr. Shen uses a broad range of minimally invasive 
techniques to effectively treat all aspects of complex 
spinal disorders.

A historic first for littauer
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“Littauer’s ER was there when we needed it most. As 
a mother, I am so glad I trusted Littauer.”

—Northville resident
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In the past year, our nurses have developed new approaches to better 
meet the needs of specific patient populations as part of their ongoing 
effort to be champions at patient- and family-centered care. The 
nursing team has made strides in patient communication and has 
fostered quality, safety and effectiveness while serving as role models 
for others in the field. Littauer is especially proud of this incredible 
team of professionals who consistently identify opportunities to 
improve the Littauer work environment and patient care.

NLH nurses ranked among the best in the nation

Nurse communication with their patients at NLH is rated in the 
top 88 percent of all hospitals in the country. Our nurses listen 
to their patients and exemplify medical excellence every day. 
(Press Ganey database, results from Q4 2013)

Share a smile with Paul 
Perreault, MD

Dr. Paul Perreault has had his 
family medicine practice based out 
of Littauer’s Mayfield Primary and 
Specialty Care Center for 24 years.
He also travels frequently to the 
Speculator Primary and Specialty 
Care Center.

Background

Dr. Perreault began his career in 
forestry and soon realized his true 
passion was medicine and helping 
others. 

In his own words 

“Laughter is actually therapeutic, 
and can really be the best medicine.”

To find him

Contact our Mayfield Primary and 
Specialty Care Center at 661-5493. 

A minute with Dr. Perreault

•	 Listens to John Denver
•	 Loves pizza
•	 Hikes the Adirondacks; favorite 

hike is Kane Mountain
•	 Likes to play cards

NURSES
Littauer excellence in action

Littauer proudly offers a 
program to help transition its 
new nurses into the field. The 
PEARL (Promoting Education 
and Relationships at Littauer) 
program is a clinical coaching 
program designed to give 
professional preceptors the 
tools necessary to assist new 
employees. 
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“Nathan Littauer 
Hospital Emergency 

Medicine staff, especially Dr. Robert 
Werblin, did a tremendous job making 

me feel so comfortable at a time when I was so 
scared. They assured me of what was happening 

and what was to be expected with my transfer to the 
Ellis Cardiac Unit. Their compassion and complete 

understanding is the reason why I think the world of 
Littauer. My two children were born here, and this 
has been my hospital since moving here in 1984. 

Thank you, Littauer, for being here for me 
and my family.”

—Michael Anich

Proud to be alive here 
To all who have told me over the years that there’s 
nothing positive in the paper, read this.

At 12:30 p.m. on Dec. 30, I was working out on the 
treadmill at the Fulton County YMCA. I later learned I 
went into cardiac arrest, hit my head three times on the 
machine and lay clinically “dead” for a couple minutes. 

While this was happening, though, desk attendant 
Susan Ives gave me CPR, and I came back. 
Simultaneously, others shocked me back into 
existence with the Y’s defibrillator. I was saved. 
Words cannot describe how thankful I am for people 
such as the quick-thinking Susan Ives. I hope the 
YMCA rewards her. 

I was taken to Nathan Littauer Hospital by a 
wonderful JAVAC staff and taken by the Ambulance 
Service of Fulton County to Ellis Hospital. I had my 
own defibrillator put in, and I’m recovering. I have 
always been proud to live and work in my adopted 
home -Fulton County. 

But today, I’m humbled and especially proud to be alive 
in Fulton County, where outstanding and caring people 
continue to inspire me as I move forward in my life.

—MICHAEL ANICH

Published in the Leader-Herald newspaper.

In his own words
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Trusted excellence in women’s 
health care with  
Ume Farwa, MD 

Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing 
Home welcomed Dr. Ume Farwa 
to women’s health, obstetrics and 
gynecology at its Perth Primary/
Specialty Care and Gloversville 
Primary/Specialty Care sites in 2013.

Background

Dr. Farwa has been fascinated with 
medicine since she was a child, 
and knew she wanted to become a 
doctor. She now brings the highest- 
quality clinical excellence to women 
in our region.

In her words

“I was looking for something 
where I could raise my family 
and at the same time work as a 
very professional and passionate 
physician, and I think I’ve gotten 
both here at Littauer,” said Dr. 
Farwa.

To find her

Dr. Farwa sees patients Mondays 
in Gloversville, Wednesdays and 
Thursdays in Perth, and schedules 
surgeries on Fridays. To schedule an 
appointment, call (518) 883-8624.

A minute with Dr. Farwa

•	 Moved to Johnstown in 2013
•	 Has three wonderful children
•	 “I want my patients to know I will 

work hard, do all I can and be 
here for them.”

The Nathan Littauer Hospital Nursing Home is an extended residential care facility providing medical, 
rehabilitative, and skilled nursing to long- and short-term residents with the Littauer standard of excellence. 
The environment is safe and caring, providing individual care to residents to increase their physical and 
emotional well-being.

NLH Nursing Home recognized by IPRO
Award is attributed to staff

On June 4, 2013, Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home was recognized with a  
2013 IPRO Quality Award at the company’s 29th annual meeting. The awards,  
given annually by IPRO, recognize organizations and professionals that  
demonstrate a commitment to improving the quality of care provided to  
New York’s Medicare beneficiaries.

“Nathan Littauer Hospital Nursing Home has demonstrated significant  
commitment in the care it provides, as a result of a collaborative and  
focused effort,” says Clare B. Bradley, MD, MPH, senior vice president  
and chief medical officer, IPRO. “We thank Nathan Littauer for their  
commitment to improving the health of New Yorkers.”

IPRO CEO Theodore 
O. Will, MPA, FACHE, left: 

Nathan Littauer Hospital & 
Nursing Home Vice President/
Administrator Leslie S. Beadle 

and IPRO’s Dave Johnson

NURSING HOME
Excellence in extended care

An amazing gift
Handmade quilts donated to NLH by Sew Busy Quilt Guild

In 2013, the Sew Busy Quilt Guild of Gloversville presented and donated 46 handmade quilts to the residents of  
Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home. Littauer residents were able to pick their favorite quilt for their own room.  
Needless to say, they were delighted with the unique designs, the painstaking handiwork and the diversity  
of color in each quilted work of art. We are so grateful to the Sew Busy Quilt Guild for their talent,  
their hours of work and their dedication.

9
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Surgical Excellence

Bennet Togbe, MD

As a child living in Ghana, Dr. 
Bennet Togbe knew he was destined 
to practice medicine. He had good 
role models. Dr. Togbe came from a 
family of health care providers, as his 
father was a doctor and his mother 
was a nurse. Dr. Togbe is a board-
certified surgeon and is specializing 
in minimally invasive surgeries. 

A great honor

Shortly after joining Littauer, Dr. 
Togbe spoke at the 2013 Clinical 
Congress of the American College of 
Surgeons in Washington, D.C.—one 
of the largest international meetings 
of surgeons in the world—and 
presented on “Minimally invasive 
resection of retroperitoneal tumor.”

In his words 

“My medical passion is minimally 
invasive surgery, and striving to be the 
best at it. I’d really like people to know 
all I am willing to do for them, as their 
physician,” said Dr. Togbe. 

Did you know? 

Not only is Dr. Togbe a locally based 
surgeon operating only at Nathan 
Littauer, he is also now our neighbor, 
settling in Johnstown with his family.

To find him

Contact his office at 773-5687. 

A minute with Dr. Togbe

Question: You could practice 
anywhere in the world. Why did you 
choose Littauer?

Answer: “It is simply a great fit for my 
career and family.”

Lifeline with AutoAlert can detect falls,  
automatically calls for help

In 2013, Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home’s Lifeline 
celebrated 25 years of service. Lifeline enables people to live with 
greater independence, peace of mind and dignity in the place they 
feel most comfortable—their own homes. Because the Lifeline 
service also helps family caregivers balance the needs of their loved 
ones with the demands of their own busy lives, Lifeline is of immense 
benefit to them as well.

“We have offered a specialized service to our community for 25 years 
now, and launching AutoAlert is further proof of our commitment,” 
said Lifeline Coordinator Margaret Luck. “NLH is at the forefront, 
embracing new technology for the betterment of our patients and 
community.”

NLH Lifeline with AutoAlert is an enhanced medical alert service.  
This integrated solution offers an added layer of protection by 
combining a medical alert service with automatic fall-detection 
capabilities. Even if someone cannot press their button, the system 
will activate the response system once it perceives a fall. 

“One of the greatest threats to seniors’ health is falls and associated 
injuries,” said Luck. “Lifeline with AutoAlert can help seniors maintain 
their independence and provide their caregivers even more peace 
of mind by detecting falls.” For more information about Littauer’s 
Lifeline with AutoAlert, please visit www.nlh.org/health-services/
lifeline or call (518) 773-5507.

LIFELINE
Celebrating 25 years

LifeLine Coordinator Margaret Luck

Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home
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Jonathan S. Waldman, MD 
NLH Hospitalist Program 
Director 

In 2013, NLH welcomed Jonathan 
Samuel Waldman, MD, to Littauer 
as the hospitalist program director.

Background

Dr. Waldman is IBIM board certified 
in internal medicine and nephrology 
and studied at the Sackler School 
of Medicine in Tel Aviv, Israel. He 
earned his undergraduate degree 
at McGill University in Montreal, 
Canada. Previously, he worked at 
Albany Medical Center, where he 
was assistant professor of medicine 
for the division of nephrology. Most 
notably, he established an expanded 
outpatient dialysis program in Albany 
County and served as its medical 
director. Dr. Waldman also worked at 
the Stratton VA Medical Center.

A minute with Dr. Waldman

•	 Can be found windsurfing the 
Great Sacandaga Lake in his 
spare time

•	 Enjoys hiking the in Adirondacks
•	 Likes working at Littauer because 

of its Adirondack foothills 
location, and because it is an 
intimate workplace where people 
are known by name

Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home is focused on creating a 
safe environment where patients and those who care for them are 
free from harm. We are constantly creating and employing strategies 
for hospital quality and safety.

At Littauer, we...

•	 Are a member of the National Patient Safety Foundation
•	 Have a long-established program for identifying falls and other 

hospital risks
•	 Have a state-of-the-art patient safety lift system in use
•	 Meet regularly to review quality measures
•	 Give all newborn babies electronic bands that sound an alarm if 

the baby is taken from The Birthing Center
•	 Use a wristband medical scanning system to administer 

medications, protecting patients and ensuring the right 
medication goes to the right person every time

•	 Offer patients who are at risk a free month of Lifeline services
•	 Make follow-up phone calls to all discharged patients
•	 Hold safety rounds with key hospital leaders
•	 Regularly hold fire and disaster drills so we are ready for  

any event

QUALITY & SAFETY
We’re proud of our safe environment
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Excellence from within

The NLH Goodwill Award is given 
out quarterly and once annually 
to an employee, recognizing 
goodwill and promoting “people 
caring for people.” 

1.	 First quarter: Melissa Naumann, 
CNA, and Jonmichael DiMezza 
and Bridget Bell of Nutritional 
Services 

2.	 Second quarter:  
Cindy Sparks, RN

3.	 Third quarter: Amanda 
Senese, family practice medical 
receptionist

4.	 Fourth quarter: Robert Grich, 
NLH courier

5.	 2013 Goodwill 
Employee of the Year: 
Maureen Mosher, RN 
manager of Maternal 
Child Health

Kathie Rohrs receives award for 
clinical strengths and vision

Kathie Rohrs, MSN, RN, CDE, a patient 
education coordinator and diabetes educator 
at Littauer, was awarded the prestigious Ellen 
Burns Award by the Nursing Organization from 
Fulton, Montgomery and Schenectady counties. The award is given 
annually to a nurse who has a vision of nursing and meeting nursing 
challenges of the future.

Littauer salutes a 
50-year employee

“Shirley Cook is as much 
a part of NLH&NH as the 
foundation the building 
was built on,” stated 
Timothy J. Forte, CDM, 
CFPP, and general 
manager of Nutrition Services for Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing 
Home and Shirley’s supervisor at her retirement. 

NLH receives donation from Soroptimists toward 
“Core Visions” stereotactic equipment

In March 2013, Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home received 
a donation from Soroptimist International of Fulton County to secure 
the newest technology, Faxitron, LLC’s Core Vision stereotactic breast 

biopsy equipment suite for Nathan Littauer Hospital’s Women’s 
Breast Health Department. The new technology is used to help 
physicians correctly diagnose breast cancer. 

“We owe a debt of gratitude to the local Soroptimist group,” stated 
Littauer President and CEO Laurence E. Kelly. “Ultimately, it is the 
women in our area who will benefit.”

This is a real coup for our region.

NLH honored in Tournament of Roses Parade 

Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home is recognized each year 
with a rose on the Donate Life Float in the annual Tournament of 
Roses Parade on New Year’s Day. Littauer partners with the Center 
for Donation & Transplant (CDT) to facilitate lifesaving organ and 
tissue donation.  

SIFC Club President Laurie 
Agee, SIFC Club VP Deb 

Sidney, Club Finance Committee 
Chair Drue Wallach, NLH 

Foundation Chair Deb Finkle, NLH 
Chief of Radiology Dr. McBiles and 

NLH Development Coordinator 
Kelly Colby.

accolades

The Donate Life Float in the 125th annual Tournament of Roses Parade 
seen on New Year’s Day, hosting a rose recognizing Nathan Littauer 
Hospital & Nursing Home for its annual participation in organ donation.

Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home
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NLH is a 
smoke-free 
facility

In 2013, Nathan 
Littauer Hospital 
& Nursing Home 
facility and 
grounds became 100 percent smoke free. All smoking 
must remain off premises.

Winter fun encouraged by NLH HealthLink

Annually, as in the 
winter of 2013, 
Nathan Littauer 
Hospital & Nursing 
Home’s HealthLink 
sponsors healthy 
winter activities, such 
as snowshoe walks 
and cross-country ski 
days at Lapland Lake 
in Benson. Events are 
well attended and are 
led by Littauer’s Sue 
Cridland RN, BSN, Nordic Ski Patrol.

Littauer’s biggest losers

In March 2013, Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing 
Home announced the total weight loss of its employee 
weight loss challenge. Employees lost 346 pounds 
during the eight week challenge. Employees worked 
individually and in teams to achieve their goals. Littauer 
continues to offer weight loss incentive programs and 
healthy eating habits information to its employees and 
the community.

NLH Zumba

As part of National 
Hospital Week in May 2013, Nathan Littauer Hospital 
& Nursing Home employees participated in a facility-
wide Zumba workout, encouraging employees and 
administrators to get up and move.

Walking and rolling to school with NLH

Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home partnered with 
local school districts and public health organizations to 
encourage kids to walk to school. The event aimed to 
increase activity and to address our regional health goal 
of reducing childhood 
obesity rates. At 
Johnstown’s Glebe 
Street School alone, 77 
percent of the students 
walked to school, 
traffic was reduced 
by 76 percent and 
teachers reported more 
attentive students.

Karuna Narala, MD, brings care 
and compassion to NLH and 
beyond

Dr. Karuna Narala practices Family 
Medicine at Littauer’s Mayfield 
Primary and Specialty Care Center.

Background

Her father practiced family medicine 
for 50 years in India in a small town 
much like Mayfield. He also instilled 
his very high standards for clinical 
excellence in Dr. Narala, who grew 
up to be a professional, caring and 
compassionate physician.

In her words

“I’d believe my father is very proud of 
me,” said Dr. Narala.

Did you know?

Dr. Narala volunteers her time helping 
patients in Honduras. While under the 
watch of armed guards, Dr. Narala, 
together with a group of medical 
volunteers travels miles into the 
remote villages of Honduras to treat 
300 to 400 patients. For many, it is 
their only exposure to health care.

A minute with Dr. Narala

•	 Enjoys gardening
•	 Loves to cook
•	 Listens to Veena music
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DEPARTMENT Engineering Recreation therapy in  
our nursing home

FACILITatED  
ENROLLMENT PROGRAM

Fearless leader David Bruhns Rachel Johnson Susan White

Employees 18 6 3
What did your department 
accomplish in 2013?

We did not have to cancel any patient 
procedures or visits as we wrapped up 
five years of capital improvements.

Our biggest accomplishment in 2013 was 
starting the Music and Memory iPod program 
for the residents. This program provides free 
iPods loaded with their favorite music to our 
residents.

We wrote and received the NYSDOH grant 
for enrollment into the New York State of 
Health Marketplace. We now have a state 
certified navigational staff that can assist 
the community in obtaining affordable health 
insurance coverage.

You should know: Senior and experienced people cross-train 
younger staff, to raise the level of skill 
and allow us to be less reliant on outside 
contractors for service and repair.

I want the community to know we have new 
dementia programs like the iPod project, pet 
therapy and the new Forget-Me-Not Lounge for 
residents.

We are state trained and certified to assist the 
community with health insurance enrollments.

Three words to describe  
your team

Practical,  
responsive,  
persistent

Resident-based  
programming

Caring, efficient  
and courteous

Excellence in every department
 We asked a few departments to summarize some highlights for you

Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home
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Janis Freeman, FNP

Janis Freeman, Family Nurse 
Practitioner can be found practicing 
at Littauer’s Caroga Lake Primary 
Care Center. Her goal is to keep her 
patients healthy, stressing preventive 
health care, annual physicals, and 
healthy lifestyles.

In her own words 

“My goal with my patients is 
keeping them well and feeling 
as good as they can, it is very 
individual and different for 
everybody,” said Freeman.

Acting as a rural health care 
provider at the Caroga Lake 
center,  she is intimately involved 
with many levels of health care, 
including annual physicals, 
women’s health care, screenings 
and blood draws as well as sick calls. 

Her passion 

Freeman stresses sun safety skin 
cancer prevention, encourages 
skin exams and does skin cancer 
screenings at her office.

To find her

Contact our Caroga Lake office at 
(518) 835-2341.

You may see her because  

She is a new examiner for the 
Federal Motor Carrier Safety 
Administration (FMCSA) program.

A minute with Janis

•	 Favorite Adirondack place is Good 
Luck Lake

•	 Teaches yoga and fitness
•	 Favorite apps on her phone are My 

Fitness Pal and Sworkit

CRITICAL  
CARE  
SERVICES:  
(SPECIALty CARE  
UNIT AND  
EMERGENCY  
CARE CENTER)

LABORATORY  
DEPARTMENT

MANAGEMENT 
Information  
Systems

Registration  
and Patient  
Access

Yvonne Hart George Jones Mary Nelli Stacey Palmer

61 36 6 30
Our biggest accomplishment 
is that our department got new 
bedside cardiac monitors. 

We are promoting the attitude of 
“never stop learning.”

We obtained a high-speed 
centrifuge to be able to perform 
testing and ensure quality test 
results from lipemic samples, which 
were previously required to be sent 
to a reference laboratory, improving 
our speed.

We upgraded to a new print 
server and a domain controller to 
help optimize the resources of the 
hospital’s network.

We started bedside registrations 
for the Emergency Care Center 
(inpatient, observation, extended 
monitoring and emergency 
department patients).  We purchased 
two new mobile units to do the 
bedside registrations.

Our teams truly care about the 
department, the hospital and 
the community. We are patient 
advocates. 

We require continuing education 
and routine meeting attendance 
to review and ensure continuation 
of quality services and safety of 
our patients.

We play an important part in the 
everyday lives of our patients. 
We are here to ensure that all 
employees in the clinical areas 
are able to do their part in taking 
care of patients.

We are here for the patient to make 
the first step of their visit to NLH 
easier.

Caring, empathetic, 
knowledgeable

Caring,  
quality services

Detail-oriented, 
responsible, innovative, 

and helpful 

(I know that’s more than 3) 

Efficient, friendly,  
helpful 

(And professional, caring, committed, 
hardworking. We need MORE  

than three!)
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NLH sets record with basket raffle collection

The Nathan Littauer Hospital & 
Nursing Home Courtesy Council 
announced a partnership with 
Make-A-Wish Northeast New York 
in 2013 with their annual basket 
raffle. In the course of two days, 
NLH employees and guests raised 
$5,963, a record amount for the 
fundraiser. 

Impact on the community

Nathan Littauer Hospital is proud to provide care to our community. Our doors are open 
24 hours a day, seven days a week, 365 days a year. Each year, we serve thousands of 
individuals and keep our community healthy, strong and vibrant in the face of significant 
economic challenges and unforeseen emergencies.

Littauer is integral to strengthening and supporting social and family infrastructures in 
our local community as we:

•	 deliver high-quality health care to the communities we serve regardless of ability 
to pay;

•	 allocate scarce health care resources strategically when an emergency or disaster 
strikes;

•	 bring life into the world;
•	 care for the aged and provide comfort at the end of life;
•	 proactively educate the community about the impact of lifestyle choices on their 

health and well-being; and
•	 enable communities to be stronger and more productive.

Littauer donates holiday gifts to 
deserving children

At Littauer, we know that every child is special 
and deserves to have a wonderful holiday with 
gifts. Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home 
employees came through for the community 
by providing gifts for children from the Fulton 
Montgomery Mental Health Association through our 
2013 Gingerbread Project.

Philippine Typhoon Haiyan hits close to home for NLH employees

Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home reacted 
quickly in November of 2013 to a global disaster 
and collected over $1,400 in the course of one week 
for the victims of Typhoon Haiyan, which hit the 
Philippines on Nov. 8, killing over 5,200 people and 
leveling over half a million homes.

Three employees of the NLH lab, Christine 
Antipuesto, Jasmine LoFranco and Monariza 
Acantara had families effected by the disaster 
and organized a bake sale and gift raffle. Typhoon 
victims and families displaced from Northern Cebu, 

Philippines graciously thanked NLH with photos and cards, showing the donated funds 
being applied to critical work.

Dinner on Littauer...

On May 21, 2013, employees of Nathan Littauer Hospital sent pizzas 1,480 miles away 
to the employees at the Oklahoma University Hospital Trauma Center, where they were 
working tirelessly treating many people - including 24 children - who were injured in 
devastating tornadoes that hit their part of the country.

Compassionate health care 
with Robin Adams, FNP

Her passion

“I just love kids,” says Littauer’s 
Robin Adams, FNP, who specializes 
in pediatric care at Littauer’s 
Mayfield Primary and Specialty 
Care Center.

Background

Adams grew up in nearby 
Amsterdam and knew even as a 
child that she wanted to help people. 
She has been a member of Littauer’s 
health care system since 2011.

On your initial visit 

Expect Robin to take her time 
getting to know you and your 
child. Her warm and comfortable 
demeanor is an asset to her patients; 
she puts children at ease while she 
assesses their health.

To find her

Contact our Mayfield pediatric office 
at (518) 661-5725

A minute with Robin Adams

•	 Her first car was a Chevy Vega
•	 If you look in her refrigerator, you 

will find fruit, vegetables and milk
•	 She follows the CDC on her iPhone
•	 She can frequently be found on the 

Great Sacandaga Lake

GIVING BACK

Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home

“We are what we repeatedly do.” 18



Cleaner, clearer, sharper imaging at Littauer

Did you know Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home medical imagery is amongst the finest in the 
country, while still committing to low-dose radiation?

Having worked in several hospitals, radiologist Dr. John Mastrangelo prefers and is most satisfied with the 
imagery at NLH. Much has to do with the 64-slice CT ASIR upgrade, and the support and knowledge of the 

staff with the equipment. 

Littauer Chief Radiologist Dr. Michael McBiles states, “The 
standard of care here at NLH is as good if not better than 

anywhere. We use the most updated low-dose software, 
which regulates the radiation level in patients depending 
upon the scan, patient age and body habitus. The amount 
of radiation is the lowest that can be used.”  

Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home is accredited by  
the American College of Radiology (ACR) and adheres to 
the rigid standards set by the program.

CT SCANS
The real story on “low dose”
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Increasingly, state and federal regulators are requiring that hospitals 
work with other community partners to identify and address 
community health needs. Well ahead of the requirements, Nathan 
Littauer has had a strong, cooperative relationship with Fulton County 
Public Health and other health and human service providers for  
many years, as evidenced by our mission statement and past  
health initiatives.

As the result of the most recent comprehensive community health 
needs assessment, two priorities were identified for Littauer to focus 
our efforts on over the next few years. Working with Public Health, 
we will address a high rate of childhood lead poisoning by increasing 
awareness of this threat and what can be done to eliminate it, as 
well as increasing screening rates to identify those children at risk so 
follow-up/treatment can be initiated. Littauer will also seek to reduce 
the incidence/impact of diabetes, a significant health threat for this 
and many other communities, by increasing awareness of the risks for 
developing diabetes, as well as prevention strategies, and increasing 
screening rates so those with abnormal blood work can be identified 
and treated, minimizing long-term impact. This second initiative is 
closely tied to one chosen by Public Health, reducing obesity.

Improving the 
health of our 
communities

Nathan Littauer Hospital & 
Nursing Home set in motion a 
full-scale disaster drill in April of 
2013. Although the event was 
the culmination of a two-year 
plan, coincidentally, the drill took 
place only a couple weeks after 
the Boston Marathon bombing, 
driving home the importance 
of emergency preparedness. 
Throughout the drill, NLH staff 
remained calm and professional.

We frequently hold emergency 
drills so that if we are called to do 
so, we will be a resource to our 
community. 

Littauer stages 
disaster drill training

“Victims” played by HFM 

BOCES students

Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home
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AUXILIARY
A positive influence and a warm smile at NLH

The Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home Auxiliary 
has been supporting health care in our community since 
1894 with a welcoming, positive attitude. Our 300-
plus members support countless projects throughout 
Littauer’s facilities, including volunteering at the nursing 
home and leading tours around the hospital. Since 1980, 
our volunteers have raised over $600,000; they donate 
16,000 hours in a typical year.

To become a volunteer or to join our Auxiliary, call 
Susan McNeil, Director of Volunteer Services, at 

(518) 773-5408 or e-mail semcneil@nlh.org.

You play the piano. You sing. You greet patients for  
surgery. You greet visitors at the front door. You work in the  
gift shop. You deliver mail. You stuff envelopes. You help with  
blood drives. You are creating a garden. You are serving spaghetti.

You give love to someone who may not be able to speak,  
yet you can see the “thank you” in their eyes.

You are a volunteer who gives from the heart and  
touches someone else’s heart.

Thank you.

Susan McNeil, Director of Volunteer Services

2013 Report to the Community
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Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home

“We are what we repeatedly do.”

We are grateful for the individuals 
listed below who share our vision and 
passion to make a transformation in 
local health care a reality. Their gift 
is an investment which assures our 
hospital is always prepared to deliver 
exceptional health care. With our 
heartfelt thanks, we list all our donors 
for the year 2013.

Philanthropists Society
($50,000.00 - $99,999.99)

Timothy and Tina Delaney

Chairman’s Society
($25,000.00 - $49,999.99)

Johnstown Hospital Foundation, Inc.
Kemp Family Foundation
Millennium Medical Imaging, PC
Soroptimist International of  

Fulton County

Leadership Society
($10,000.00 - $24,999.99)

Drueding Foundation
Larry Kelly and Dianne Shugrue
Robert Ferguson and  

Priscilla Parkhurst Ferguson
Jeanne Wilkinson

Major Gifts Society
($5,000.00 - $9,999.99)

NBT Bancorp
Renee Schine-Crown
Saratoga Casino and Raceway

Benefactors Society
($2,500.00 to $4,999.99)

Bond, Schoeneck & King, PLLC
Frontier
M & T Bank
Overton, Russell, Doerr & Donovan
Rowlands + Barranca Agency, Inc.
Dr. Najmus Saqib and Dr. Aliya Saeed
Stewart’s Shops and the  

Stewart’s Holiday Match

Patrons Society
($1,000.00 to $2,499.99)

Anonymous
Edward Caputo
Janine and Roy Dykeman
The Family Counseling Center
Mark and Deb Finkle
Dr. John and Mrs. Deanne Fox
Mary Hope Giardino and Family
Ed and Susan Grover
The Holcomb Family Foundation
Dr. and Mrs. Matthew Kearney
Dr. and Mrs. H.B. Keshava
KPMG, LLP
Lexington Foundation
Sandra Maceyka

James and Patricia McNamara/
McNamara Refrigeration and 
Installation

Miller Printing
Miracle Ear
Mohawk Hospital Equipment
Mountain Valley Hospice
Regina A. Mulligan
Dr. Richard and Mrs. Robin O’Brien
Fred and Sharon Olbrych
Mike and Kelley Ostrander
Bradley Paddock, MD and Amy 

Hall, RN
Dr. Kamini and Mr. Shantilal Ramani
Robison and Smith, Inc./Richard 

Smith
Semione’s Professional Cleaning and 

Restoration Services, LLC/ 
Peter M. Semione

Dr. Shriraj and Mrs. Mona Shah
Mr. and Mrs. James St. Thomas/

William H. St. Thomas Family 
Foundation, Inc.

Arlene N. Superko
William and Susan Thielking
WEST & Company, CPAs, PC
John and Lois Widdemer
Dr. and Mrs. Frederick K. Wiese
Ellen Wood

Donors Society
($500.00 to $999.99)
Nicholas Arcomano
Jeremy Batty
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Beckett
Tobin L. Cash
Abbie Chamberlaine and  

Robert Reddick
Community Health Center
John and Arlene Comstock
County Waste
C.T. Male Associates, PC
Danita A. Curtis, FNP
Dr. Fred Goldberg and  

Dr. Dorothy Lennon
Ross and Dorene Higier
Holiday Inn Johnstown Gloversville
Home Health Care Partners
Dr. Lawrence and Cheryl Horowitz
MM Hayes, Co., Inc.
Steve and Cheryl McGrattan
Medical Liability Mutual Insurance Co.
Crystal O’Connor
Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy A. Travis
Susan Palmer Johnson
Patriot Federal Bank
John and Elaine Pickard
David M. and Carol A. Quick
William Spelman
Sonya S. Tatar
The Leader Herald
Patricia Travis-Doull and Gerald Doull
Lawrence and Joyce Trippodo
Dr. and Mrs. Philippe Vuylsteke
Ron and Trina Zimmerman

Foundation Supporters
($250.00 to $499.99)

Amsterdam Printing and Litho Corp.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Armstrong
Leslie Beadle and Robert Berenis
Pat and Skip Beck
Benjamin Moore & Co., Inc.
Betz, Rossi, Bellinger &  

Stewart Funeral Homes
Brookfield Renewable Energy Group
Marty and Diane Brown
Brown’s Ford
The Honorable and Mrs. Marc Butler
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Caffrey
Carter, Conboy Attorneys and 

Counselors at Law
Our Lady of Mt. Carmel  

Catholic War Vets Post 642
Anna R. Crisafulli
Kristen Crocetta and Dan Tagilimonte
Robert T. Cross
Winnie and John Daly
Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence A. Dana
Charles and Sue DeLilli
James DelSavio
Dr. Thomas and Deborah Eagan
William and Terri Easterly
FAGE USA Dairy Industry, Inc.
George and Pam Farhart
S. Peter Feldstein and Sandra 

Mercaldi
Dr. and Mrs. Mohammed Ghazi
Jerry and Patricia Green
Brian and Anita Hanaburgh
Dr. and Mrs. David Handron
Herba Nissan
Herbert W. Hey
Hudson River Tractor, Co.
Michael and Lynn Kicinski
Monica Kiernan
Susan A. Kiernan
William S. Lambdin
Jim and Kelly Landrio
Dr. and Mrs. Banshi Mehta
Karen and Steve Miller
Bob and Judy Munn
Patricia Nguyen, MD and Mr. Jean 

Cote
Mary H. Niles
NLH Medical Staff
Geoffrey and Polly Peck
Dr. and Mrs. David Pesses
Pineview Commons Assisted Living
Mr. and Mrs. James Provenzano
Edith Pryce-Arnold and  

Mr. Eugene Arnold
Susan and George Ringland
William and Sharon Rogers
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Ruby/ 

Ruby & Quiri, Inc.
Todd and Donna Rulison
Sam’s Seafood Steakhouse
Nathan Schlenker and Deborah Rose
Michael and Marcie Schwartzman
SEFCU Insurance Agency
James and Priscilla Selmser
David and Debbie Seward
John and Louise Sira
Karen S. Smith
Somerset Industries, Inc.
Spirits of the Adirondacks
Dustin Swanger, Ph.D. and Evan Ladd
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Thaisz

Townsend Leather
Greg and Rachel Truckenmiller
Richard and Barbara Tucci
Bill and Phyllis Vaughn
Kathy Weber
Mike and Sherry Wieszchowski/ 

SW Skin Care & Cosmetics
Lana Wydra
Dr. and Mrs. Alexander Zimmerman
Samuel and Jessica Zimmerman

Foundation Associates
($100.00 to $249.99)

Todd Adamkoski
Adirondack Septic Tank
Ann Adore
Mario Albanese
Robert Alpert
John P. Anderson
Paul and Roseann Beaudoin
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Avgerakis and 

Family
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Bisset
Thomas Boniface
Dr. Robert and Mrs. Laura Brandis
Iva R. Brown
Richard W. and Delores G. Brown
Thomas Brown
Robert W. Brunner
Deborah Buck
Farrell Call
Robert Camoin
Camp of the Woods
Camp Merryland, Inc.
Joan and Vincent Cangiano
Rebecca Clarkin
Nancy and Mark Clemente
Kelly Colby, Devan Rowe and  

Logan Rowe
Concordia Singing Society
Tom Connors
William Crankshaw and Wally Hart
Mark Crary
Sue and Brian Cridland
George Dagostino
Daily Gazette
Greta E. Davis
Maria Arsyl D. DeJesus, MD
Lina DeLilli
Ron DeMaine
Frank Deredita
Joe DiMaio
Tony Dispirito
Barbara Donnelly
Dr. Peter and Cherie Dowling
Sherree Duesler
Falk Fabrics, LLC
Judy Feldman
Nan Ferguson
Fulmont Community Action Agency
Fulton County Electric
Fulton County Glassworks
Fulton Montgomery Regional  

Chamber of Commerce
Thomas Garbedian
Kathryn Garno
Karl R. Gerlach
Candace Gleaves
Glove Cities Rotary, Inc.
Gloversville Lions Club
Gloversville Women’s Alumni Club
Great Sacandaga Lake Association
Bob Gross

Half Moon Beach, Inc.
David and Deborah (Halgas) 

Walendziak
Boyd and Janis Harman
Janice and Richard Havlick
Gerard Heckler
Richard and Suzanne Herrick
Johnny Hoffman
Diane Holiat
Eric A. Holmquist
Elaine Hoye
The Honorable Polly Hoye
Roasie Hubiak
Francis A. Ioele
J. O’Rourke & Sons/ 

Mr. and Mrs. Timothy O’Rourke
Carl and Andree Jenner
Roger Johnson
John and Judy Kelsch
Bob Kiebitz
Mayor and Mrs. Dayton King/ 

The City of Gloversville
King of the Frostie
Kim Kissinger
Dave Knapp
Kucel Contractors, Inc.
Kenneth Kuhrt
Lake Placid Advertisers Workshop
Lake Pleasant Golf Course/ Mike and 

Brianne O’Rourke
Lake Pleasant Park, Inc.
Lake Pleasant Sacandaga Foundation
Dorothy LaPorta
Lawrence & Smith PLLC,  

Attorneys at Law
Ronile Lawrence
Jessie C. Lesser
Janis Lockwood
The Honorable and  

Mrs. Angelo Lomanto
Mary Jo, Barb and Mike Lomanto
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Malaret
Delos and Ellen Mallette
Richard and Patricia Mancini
Sherri and Terry Martagon
Russ and Pam Matice
Maynard, O’Connor, Smith &  

Catalinotto LLP
Dan McCabe
William McCaffery
McDonald’s Restaurants of  

Johnstown and Gloversville
Alan and Kathy Mendelsohn
Ed Merendo
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Miller
Charlotte Minich
Anita Moore and Charles Ashelman
Mohawk Valley Orthopedics
Cynthia L. Morey
James and Mary K. Mraz
Jennie and Bruce F. Mrha
Nancy Muskin
Blanche Muzyka
John A. Mycek, MD
Dr. Karuna and Mr. Mahender Narala
Sharon S. Norman, RN
Northampton Animal Hospital
Debbie O’Rourke
James O’Rourke
Larry O’Rourke
Olde Bryan Inn
William H. Osborne
William H. Osborne, Jr.
Wayne Paige

Stacey Palmer
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Papa
Ken Parslow
Patti’s Greenhouses
Susan and Wellington Peck
Peck’s Lake Enterprises, Inc.
Dorothy Person-Burdick
Robert Phillips
Pleasant Riders Snowmobilers, Inc.
Peter Pollak
Dorothy and John Ponticello
Michael Ponticello
Lisa Queeney-Vadney
Mike and Tafhaim Quick
Dave Redmond
Paul Reisinger
Adam Richards
Jean Richtmyer
Roger and Sharon Ritzmann
Amanda Rose and Jason Hillabrandt
Charles and Rita Ross
Linda Ruggiero and Aldona
Russo, Walsh and Walsh
Art and Nancy Saltford
Dennis Salvatore
Rich Samuelsen
Ron Samuelsen
Judy Savin
Robert Schimoler
Adam and Kelly Schou
Elizabeth Schou
Kjeld and Peggy Schou
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Scott
Janet Shepard
James Sherman
Alan Shwartz
Arlene M. Sitterly
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Sleezer
Marlene Slingerland
Mrs. Paul E. Smith
Speculator Spirits, Inc.
Bob and Sally Stankes
Marie Steding
Stephenson Lumber Co., Inc.
Linda Stevens
Art Stokes
James Swanson
T.C. Murphy Lumber Co., Inc.
Dr. and Mrs. Brijesh Tantuwaya Kumar
James Taylor
The Inn at Speculator
James J. Vacek, MD
Walrath & Stewart Funeral Home
The Honorable Thomas and  

Mrs. Denise Walsh
Mary Weaver
Jack Weiler
Judith Westra
Richard Wightman
YMCA of Fulton County 
Gretchen Zeitler

Foundation Friends
(up to $99.99)

Kenny Ackerman
Ruth C. Adelman
Crisan Anadio
Anonymous
Anonymous
The Honorable and Mrs. Richard Aulisi
Nancy Autilio
Barbara Bakuzonis
Julia N. Bartholf

Michele Bauer
Teresa Becker
Rosina Belknap
Benjamin Moore Matching Gifts/ 

Scot Boisvert
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Berger
John G. Biscotti
Marvin and Lucille Blunck
Paul and Marny Boardway
Boulevard Elementary School
Eleanor J. Brooks
Charles and Karen Brown
Ruth Brownell
Anne Burton
The Caldara Family
Dick and Deb Calderwood
John and Linda Callahan
Carole Canale and Buck Martin
Angelina Caraco
Carmen Caraco
Mr. and Mrs. John Cellery
Thelma M. Childs
Guy and Joan Ciaccio
Vernon W. Colditz
Nancy A. Collins
Mary Lou Collyer
Herschel J. Coloney, Jr.
Cheri Conti
Deborah Craig
Donita Crankshaw
Richard L. Crum
CSEA Unit Local 818 GJSD
Renalda Culver
Frances Cuomo
Kelly M. Curtis
Christine and Arthur Dahl
Deborah Dake
Linda L. Darling
Louise Darragh
Rene Dell’Arena
Jayne Derby
Ken and Linda Dingman and Family
Dr. and Mrs. Gary DiSanto-Rose
Sandra Dumas
Roxeanna Ellsworth
Eric and Arlene Elzenbeck and Erica
Marion Enright
Mark and Mary Eschler
Dr. and Mrs. John W. Esper
Carmen L. Estradavalentin
Sondra Failing
Arla Fonda
Jeanette Fonda and Family
Wanda G. Fosmire
Maureen L. Fox
Julie Frasier
Ken Gardner
Thomas Garofalo
Ruth E. Gavin
Donna Genatiempo
David George and Theresa Gallagher
Betty Getman
Joseph P. Giardino, Jr.
Nicholas Gillen
Roger and Maureen Glode
Gloversville Junior Dragons
John and Beverly Granath
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Gray
Jackie and Ange Graziane
District Office of the Greater  

Johnstown School District
Gary J. Greco
Jean Griffin
Lesa Grosse

Kathyleen Guarnier
Anthony and Phyllis Guiffre
Barrie and Nancy Hampton
Melinda Harrington
Carol I. Hayes
Joel C. Hewitt
Barbara Hill
Deborah A. Hillman
Kelly Hilts
Stacey Hindes
Jim and Linda Hinkle
David and Deborah Hoffman
Paula Hohensheldt
Richard and Fay Holt
Hoop Club
Margaret Houghton
Connie Hoyer
Ron and Linda Hoyer
Paul Hughes
Donna E. Hunter
Ida McGinnis Senior Citizens Club
Francis Ioele
John Jakubec
Edward and Alice Janusz
Thomas A. Jennings
Marilyn D. Kaulfuss
Beth Kelley
Joan Kelley
Lois Knapp
Knesseth Israel Synagogue, Inc.
David Kochem
John M. Kovaleski
Betty G. Lane
Mr. and Mrs. Warren M. Larter
Daryll Lathers
The Leader Herald Employees
Jasmin LoFranco
William and Joan Loveday
Margaret Luck
Mr. and Mrs. H. Gary Lunkenheimer
Robert J. Mabie
Al and Joyce Mancini
Mike and Melina Mancini
Ralph and Mary Lou Mancini
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Manno
Jo-Anne Matthews
Wayne and Susan McNeil
Mary Meyer
Edna L. Molyneux
Mr. and Mrs. Adolph Montini
Stanley Morgan
Morgan Stanley
Carrie M. Moxham
Edward and Elizabeth Murphy
Claire Myzal
Peg Nare
David J. Nassehi
Gayle W. Newland
Nick Stoner Senior Citizens Club
Eleanor and Marie Nicolella
Rod and Dorothy Nielsen
Edward and Joyce Oliver
Reverend Bonnie Orth
Vickie Owens
Oxbow Inn
Richard and Carol Palmateer
Gust and Anita Panagiotis
Shirley Papa
John and Bea Pasicznyk
Deb Perham
Priscilla Person
Bonnie Peters
Ruth Preston-Langdon
Elizabeth Pickering
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Ron and Shirley Preston
Barbara J. Prumo
Tammy Reidell
Barbara A. Rieth
Laura Rose
Andrew Roy
Charles and Camille Ruggeri
Linda Ruggeri
Thomas Ryan and Pat Finlayson
Madalene Salamack
Robin Salvatore
Arthur and Ethel Sanborn
Renato and Sandra Sanges
The Sarnowicz Family
Schine Memorial Hall, LLC
John and Mary Scott
Mille Semprevivo
Jennifer Shaad-Derby
Thomas Shearer
Barbara Shell
Marianna Sickler
Douglas and Katherine Sieg
Edward Simek
Robin Simmonds
Donald and Marsha Smith
Larry Smith
Peter and Jane Smith
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Solby and Family
Rick and Kim Spagnola
Eileen Spannbauer
Raymond and Eileen Spawn
St. Monica Chapter 486 Order of the 

Eastern Star
The Stanton Family
Marie Steding
Arthur Steinkritz
Doris Stewart
Bill and Stephanie Stewart
Bob and Judy Stoddard
Helga Stone
Jean Stratton
Doris B. Subik
Mike and Sandy Suchy
Helen Swartwout
Lisa Sweet
Lloyd and Janet Sweet
Lori A. Talcott
Larry Teetz
The Greco Olinsky Wealth 

Management Group of Wells 
Fargo Advisors, LLC

The Shults Agency
Antoinette Tropia
Vincent Turo
George and Mary Vacek
Glenn and Kathy Valachovic and 

Family
Ida May Van Every
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Van Genderen
Beverly Vertucci
Mr. and Mrs. David Walrath
Jack Ward
Mason and Maryland Warner
Washburn Camp
Robert and Barbara Weiner
Michelle A. Wessendorf
Marcia R. Winn
Mr. and Mrs. Donald R. Williams
Harold and Olga Wilson
Solomon and Betty Wise
Marie Wojeski
Steve and Catherine Yax
Shelley Yerdon
Dr. and Mrs. Alexander Yvars

Kathryn Zajicek
Linda Zilka

Gifts in Kind
Anonymous
Antonucci’s Produce
Mrs. Esther Baker
Leslie Beadle
Philip Beckett, CPA, PC
Charles John Store
Cedar River Golf Course
Cronin’s Golf
Crowne Plaza Resort
DeMi’s Liquor
Tony DiSpirito
Janine and Roy Dykeman
Susy Easterly/Easterly Woodworking
Sarah Erb
Deb Finkle
Foothills UMC
For the Health of It
Fox Run Golf Course
Nancy Garbedian
Janet Germain
Grace Lutheran Quilters
Hales Mills Golf Course
Hamilton Lake
Wally Hart and Bill Crankshaw
Alexandra Higgins
High Peaks Golf Course, Newcomb
Linda Hinkle
Holiday Inn Johnstown-Gloversville
House of Pizza
J Fine Jewelry
Michael Kiernan
Marjie Kline
Lake Pleasant Golf Course
Lamar Advertising
Jeff and Silvana Lee
Lexington Center
Lily & David Fine Jewelers
Main Dodge Chrysler Jeep
Neil McGovern/The Inn at Speculator
Melody Lodge
Tammy Merendo
Midtown Discount Beverage
Nick Stoner Golf Course
NLH & NH Auxiliary Sunshine Fund
NLH & NH Employee  

Basket Raffle Donors
Brianne O’Rourke
Mike O’Rourke
Micky O’Rourke
Partner’s Pub/Lanzi’s/Sport Island Pub
Sandra J. Peters
Pine Brook Golf Course
Peter Pollak
Power Performers/Robert Channing
Rick and Linda Ruby/Ruby & Quiri, 

Inc.
Todd Rulison
Sacandaga Golf Course
Sew N’ Sow Group/First Presbyterian 

Church of Broadalbin
Cindy Sheeler
Sandra G. Smith
Sodexo Services and the  

Sodexo Culinary Team
James Boule
Ann Brown
Timothy Forte
Jill Frascatore
Donna Hartz

Chris Hughes
Scott Norris
Bill Pepe
Deb Roice
Kathryn Terry
Diane and the Entire Nutritional 

Service Department at Nathan 
Littauer

Spirit of the Adirondacks
St. John’s Episcopal Church
Still Art Photography
Sunrise Diner
SW Skin Care & Cosmetics
Linda Sweet
Marilyn Tanner
Time Warner Cable
Town of Caroga Lake
Townsend Leather
TS Ensemble
United Way of Fulton County
US Foods
Valleyview Golf Course
Christy Wilt
Wine and Roses
Samuel Zimmerman of The Mohawk 

Valley Group at Morgan Stanley 
Wealth Management Group

Memorials
In Memory of Diane Adelman Orloff
Ruth C. Adelman
Claire Myzal
Charles and Rita Ross
In Memory of All My Loved Ones
Ronald Preston
In Memory of Rocco and  

Mollie Arcomano
      Nicholas Arcomano
In Memory of Dorothy Baldwin
      Betty Getman
      William and Joan Loveday
In Memory of Milton K. Brooks
      Eleanor J. Brooks
In Memory of Concetta Brunetto
      Anna R. Crisafulli
In Memory of Anthony C. and  

Aileen C. Buanno
      Deborah A. Hillman
In Memory of Edward Burdick
      Dorothy Person-Burdick
In Memory of Margaret S. Calabrese
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of Mr. and  

Mrs. Ernesto Cangiano
      Angelina Caraco
In Memory of Italo Cangiano
      Angelina Caraco
In Memory of Scott Carey
      Ruth Brownell
In Memory of Louis Castiglione, Jr.
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of Margaret A. Colby
      Kelly Colby, Devan Rowe and  

Logan Rowe
In Memory of Delia Collins
      Robert Ferguson and  

Priscilla Parkhurst Ferguson
In Memory of Betty L. Coloney
      Herschel J. Coloney, Jr.
In Memory of Danny Lee Crabill
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of Jack Cridland
      Sue and Brian Cridland
In Memory of Justin Cronin
      Schine Memorial Hall, LLC
In Memory of Eleanor Denkert Cross
      Robert T. Cross
In Memory of Marvin Culver
      Renalda Culver
In Memory of Carmela Cuomo
      Frances Cuomo
In Memory of Pasquale DeLilli
      Crisan Anadio
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Avgerakis and 

Family
Carmen Caraco
Our Lady of Mt. Carmel  

Catholic War Vets. Post 642
Charles and Sue DeLilli
Lina DeLilli
Donna Genatiempo
District Office of the  

Greater Johnstown School District
Barrie and Nancy Hampton
Johnny Hoffman
Kim Kissinger
Eleanor and Marie Nicolella
Shirley Papa
John and Bea Pasicznyk
Dorothy and John Ponticello
Michael Ponticello
Adam and Kelly Schou
Elizabeth Schou
Kjeld and Peggy Schou
John and Mary Scott
Millie Semprevivo
Jennnifer Shaad-Derby
Douglas and Katherine Sieg
The Stanton Family
Bill and Stephanie Stewart
Ron and Trina Zimmerman
Samuel and Jessica Zimmerman
In Memory of Mark A. Denmark
The Caldara Family
In Memory of Charles D. Derby
Jayne Derby
In Memory of Robert P. Dulay, MD
      Maria Arsyl DeJesus, MD
In Memory of Clark Easterly
Dr. and Mrs. Alexander Yvars
In Memory of Julia E. Ehle
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of Marian Finkle
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of Marilyn Finocan
      Robert Alpert
      Dr. and Mrs. John W. Esper
      Judy Feldman
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
Washburn Camp
In Memory of Clement Fonda
      Jeanette Fonda and Family
Ida L. McGinnis Senior Citizen Club
Elizabeth Pickering
Arthur and Ethel Sanborn
Renato and Sandra Sanges
The Sarnowicz Family
George and Mary Vacek
Marie Wojeski
Linda J. Zilka

In Memory of Beverly Fox
      Maureen Fox
In Memory of James Gavin
      Ruth E. Gavin
In Memory of Marie Gerlach
      Karl Gerlach
In Memory of Joseph Giardino, MD
      Mary Hope Giardino and Family
In Memory of Tara Marie Giardino
      Mary Hope Giardino and Family
In Memory of Sam Guarnier
      Kathyleen Guarnier
In Memory of The Guiffre and  

Tartaglia Families
      Anthony and Phyllis Guiffre
In Memory of Betty Hathaway
      Judy Feldman
      Julie Frasier
      Jean Griffin
      Phyllis Guiffre
      Margaret Houghton
      Larry Kelly
      Lois Knapp
      Mary Jo, Barb and Mike Lomanto
      Lisa Queeney-Vadney
      Charles and Rita Ross
      Peter and Jane Smith
      Doris Stewart
      Sonya S. Tatar
      James W. Taylor
      Ellen Wood
      Ron and Trina Zimmerman
In Memory of Richard E. Hathaway
      Doris Stewart
In Memory of Rosalind H. Hey
      Herbert W. Hey
In Memory of Roy W. Hoffmann, Sr.
      Karen S. Smith
In Memory of Dr. and  

Mrs. Edward S. Holcomb
      The Holcomb Family Foundation
In Memory of Lois M. Howe
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of Helen Jakubec
      John Jakubec
In Memory of Helen F. Jennings
      Thomas A. Jennings
In Memory of Gusette Johnson
      Roger Johnson
In Memory of Martha King
      Cynthia L. Morey
In Memory of Audrey Laird
      Joan and Vincent Cangiano
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
      Dr. and Mrs. Alexander Yvars
In Memory of Edward E. Lakata
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of Bettie E. Lambo
      Charles and Camille Ruggeri
In Memory of Sal Landrio
      Jim and Kelly Landrio
In Memory of Nina L. Lathers
      Mr. and Mrs. Charles Malaret
In Memory of Richard G. Lesser
      Jessie C. Lesser
In Memory of Keith Lockwood
      Janis Lockwood
In Memory of Loretta C. Mabie
      Robert J. Mabie
In Memory of David E. Mancini
      Mr. and Mrs. Richard Berger

Gloversville Junior Dragons
Jackie and Ange Graziane
Hoop Club
Connie Hoyer
Ron and Linda Hoyer
Beth Kelley
Joan Kelley
Michael and Lynn Kicinski
David Kochem
Al and Joyce Mancini
Mike and Melina Mancini
Ralph and Mary Lou Mancini
Richard and Patricia Mancini
Mary Meyer
Linda Ruggiero and Aldona
Marlene Slingerland
Vincent Turo
Steve and Catherine Yax
In Memory of Esther L. Marshall
Boulevard Elementary School
Carole Canale and Buck Martin
Guy and Joan Ciaccio
Mark and Mary Eschler
Nicholas Gillen
Melinda J. Harrington
Kelly Hilts
David and Deborah Hoffman
Elaine Hoye
Edward and Alice Janusz
Mary Jo Lomanto
Richard and Carol Palmateer
Linda Ruggeri
Barbara Shell
Robin Simonds
Mr. and Mrs. David Walrath
Linda Zilka
In Memory of Maxine V. Matis
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of Paul A. Matthews
      Jo-Anne M. Matthews
In Memory of Florence L. McClary
      Kenny Ackerman
Barbara Bakuzonis
Michele Bauer
Dick and Deb Calderwood
Robison & Smith, Inc.
Thomas M. Ryan and Pat Finlayson
In Memory of Albert Melita
      Benjamin Moore & Co. Matching 

Gift/Scot Boisvert
      Kathryn Garno
In Memory of Beverly Miller
      Lloyd and Janet Sweet
In Memory of Anne B. Miner
      Ruth E. Gavin
In Memory of Mom and Dad
      Frank Deredita
In Memory of Anna Rose Murkey
      Nancy A. Collins
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of Dr. Gregory B. Nellis
      Dr. and Mrs. Alexander Yvars
In Memory of Sophie K. Nessel
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of Walter W. Newland
      Gayle W. Newland
In Memory of Jacob and Sally Olinsky
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of Gary L. O’Rourke
      John and Beverly Granath

Debbie O’Rourke
In Memory of Shirley O’Rourke
      James O’Rourke
In Memory of “Our Families”
      Anita Moore and Charles 

Ashelman
In Memory of Avis W. Ovitt
      CSEA Unit Local 818 GJSD
      Ken and Linda Dingman and 

Family
      Eric and Arlene Elzenbeck and 

Erica
      Mr. and Mrs. Roger E. Gray
      Richard and Fay Holt
      Edward and Joyce Oliver
      Robison & Smith, Inc.
      Rick and Kim Spagnola
      Raymond and Eileen Spawn
      Helga Stone
In Memory of Richard and  

Neale Parkhurst
      Robert Ferguson and  

Priscilla Parkhurst  Ferguson
In Memory of Linda Patton
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of Frank Person
      Dorothy Person-Burdick
In Memory of Herbert E. Pierce
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of David S. Pointon, MD
      NLH Medical Staff
      Dr. and Mrs. Alexander Yvars
In Memory of George R. Prokop
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of  

Helen Quackenbush Lathers
      Daryll Lathers
In Memory of John Quick
      Marvin Blunck
      Charles and Karen Brown
      Edward and Elizabeth Murphy
      David and Carol Quick
      Andrew Roy
In Memory of Carl Rich
      Vernon W. Colditz
In Memory of Emma Rich
      Vernon W. Colditz
In Memory of David Richtmyer
      Jean Richtmyer
In Memory of Joseph G. Salamack, Jr.
      Madalene Salamack
In Memory of Floris J. Sax
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of Abraham V. Seroussi
Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy A. Travis
In Memory of George and  

Doris Sherman
      Diane Holiat
In Memory of Frank Sherman
      Janet Shepard
In Memory of Ingeborg Shwajlyk
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of Lillian and Jack Shwartz
      Alan Shwartz
In Memory of Ronald G. Sleezer
      Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Sleezer
In Memory of Lois Spelman
      William Spelman
St. Monica Chapter 486  

Order of the Eastern Star
In Memory of Ann Stewart Boshart
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of Robert A. Subik
      Doris B. Subik
In Memory of William M. Subik
      Doris B. Subik
In Memory of Eunice and Chester 

Teetz
      Larry Teetz
In Memory of Harrison O. and  

Alberta A. Travis
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
In Memory of George J. Vacek
      Arla Fonda
In Memory of Dr. and  

Mrs. Robert J. Valachovic
Glenn and Kathy Valachovic and 

Family
In Memory of James W. Van Every
      Ida May Van Every
In Memory of Robert Vogelgesang
      Robert and Barbara Weiner
In Memory of Carrol S. Walsh, Jr.
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy 

A. Travis
      Dr. and Mrs. Alexander Yvars
In Memory of Jean Holly Ward
      Jack Ward
In Memory of William (Bill) Washburn
      Susan A. Kiernan
In Memory of Ronald G. Wierzbicki
      Ronald M. Olinsky and Gary 

J. Greco of The Greco Olinsky 
Wealth Management Group of 
Wells Fargo Advisors, LLC

In Memory of Charles Garfield Zeitler
      Gretchen Zeitler

Tributes
In Honor of The Honorable Richard 

T. Aulisi – For Receiving the 
Honorable Anthony V. Cardona 
Award

Ronald M. Olinsky and Nancy A. Travis
In Honor of Tammy A. Gerdes
William and Sharon Rogers
In Honor of Jong (David) K. Kang
William and Sharon Rogers
In Honor of Henry Legendziewicz -  

on His retirement
      Community Health Center
      Home Health Care Partners
In Honor of Kamini M. Ramani, MD
      Sandra Maceyka
In Honor of Arlene M. Sitterly on  

Her 90th Birthday
      Karen S. Smith
In Honor of James J. Vacek, MD
      Iva R. Brown
William and Sharon Rogers
In Honor of Kelly A. Viscosi, PA
      Candace R. Gleaves

Please note, while we have made 
every effort to ensure the accuracy 
of this list, please call Kelly Colby 
with any changes or corrections:  
518-773-5505.



July 9, 1990

Primary/specialty care centers
A compassionate culture of medical excellence, expanded…
Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home’s eight primary and specialty care centers 
are a huge part of who we are today, and are definitive of Littauer’s commitment to 
community based health care. Our primary and specialty care centers saw nearly 
121,000 patient visits in 2013, and they remain integral in the communities we serve. 

Our primary and specialty care centers span a 50-mile radius—an accomplishment 
worth celebrating.

A culture of medical excellence, expanded

In the 1990s, a growing need for primary care/physician services defined the 
decade as Littauer opened outpatient centers in Gloversville, Johnstown, Mayfield 
and Speculator, offering adult medicine, pediatrics, OB/GYN, general surgery and 
occupational medicine.  

In the 21st century, Littauer opened a new surgical center. The community donated 
over $4 million to the project. We also opened additional primary care centers in 
Gloversville, Caroga Lake, Perth and two in Johnstown, and hired additional family 
practitioners and specialists in urology and neurology.

Littauer Primary & Specialty Care Centers
Caroga Lake Center  
1840 State Highway 10, Caroga Lake 
(518) 835-2341
•	 Family Practice
•	 Occupational Health
•	 Retail Pharmacy
	 - Laboratory services on site -

Gloversville Center  
99 East State Street, Gloversville
•	 (518) 773-5690 - Adult Medicine
•	 (518) 775-4201 - Family Practice
•	 (518) 775-4300 - Easterly Street Family Practice
•	 (518) 775-4234 - Pediatrics & Lead testing
•	 (518) 773-5729 - Women’s Health
•	 (518) 773-5687 - General Surgery
•	 (518) 773-5691 - Neurology
•	 (518) 775-4133 - Urology
•	 (518) 775-4073 - Occupational Health
	 - Laboratory services on site -

Gloversville Center  
182 Steele Avenue, Gloversville
(518) 773-7520 
•	 Pediatrics & Lead testing 

Johnstown Center  
23 South Perry Street, Johnstown
•	 (518) 736-1500 - Internal Medicine
•	 (518) 867-4999, Ext. 103 - Alzheimer’s 

Association Consultations 
	 - Laboratory services on site -

Johnstown Center  
110 Decker Dr., Suite 100, Johnstown 
 (518) 762-6731 
•	 Pediatrics & Lead Testing 

Mayfield Center  
2497 State Highway 30, Mayfield
•	 (518) 661-5493 - Internal Medicine
•	 (518) 661-5441 - Family Practice
•	 (518) 661-5725 - Pediatrics & Lead Testing
	 - Laboratory services on site -

Perth Center  
4104 State Highway 30, Perth
•	 (518) 883-8620 - Family Practice
•	 (518) 883-8624 - Pediatrics & Lead Testing
•	 (518) 883-8634 - Women’s Health
•	 (518) 883-6339 – Neurology
•	 (518) 883-8862 - Podiatry
•	 (518) 883-4762 - Occupational health
	 - Laboratory services on site -

Speculator Center  
PO Box 148, Route 8, Speculator
(518) 548-8155
•	 Family Practice
•	 Pediatrics & Lead Testing
•	 Retail Pharmacy
	 - Laboratory services on site -

April 19, 1995 January 1, 1996 January 1, 1997
First hospital-based primary care clinic 
opened in the Littauer Medical Arts Building, 
giving birth to the primary care model

Grand opening of the NLH Johnstown 
Medical Center, established as the first free-
standing hospital-based group practice at 
21-23 Perry St. in Johnstown

New primary and specialty care center opens 
on State Highway 30 in Mayfield

New primary and specialty care center opens 
on Route 8 in Speculator

Nathan Littauer Hospital & Nursing Home

“We are what we repeatedly do.” 24



“Excellence, then, is not an act, but a habit.”

RESULT




